   GOTHENBURG HOUSING AUTHORITY
REGULAR BOARD MEETING

February 14, 2023
PRESENT: Kyle Fornoff,   Brennon Malcom,  Cindy Soller,  Chevas Shaw
ABSENT: Joni Birnie,  Jill Rubenthaler,  
OTHERS PRESENT: Executive Director, Gerri Hild 
Meeting called to order by President Fornoff  at 8:04  AM.  
OPEN MEETING ACT ANNOUNCEMENT: A copy of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act is located on the bulletin board on the north wall by the door of this meeting room.

 PUBLIC COMMENT:  None
MINUTES:  
 The minutes from January 10, 2023  Regular Meeting were read and approved. 
Meeting  minutes were distributed as a hard copy to each Board Member.   

Commissioner Malcom  made motion to approve Minutes as submitted for January 10, 2023  meeting.
Second by Commissioner  Soller.   Board unanimously approved the Minutes.

FINANCIAL:  
The January  Financials for all programs from  Loucks and Schwartz had been emailed to Board Members for review.  
Commissioner  Malcom  made motion to accept the financials.  Second by Commissioner Soller.   Board unanimously approved.  
Invoices were available for the Board to review and signatures were collected for  January bills.  

REPORT ON OCCUPANCY: 
A review of vacancies indicated 3 vacant at Hillcrest with four applications, 11 leased under the Section 8 Voucher program.  3 Vacant scattered sites and two applications in process.
COMMUNICATIONS:  None
TRAINING/MEETINGS:  
Hild said Nahro is putting on a High Performance Management course held in Grand Island the last week of April that she is debating on attending or not.  Registration must be received by March 27th in order to attend. 
.    
TENANTS:  
The only complaint the office has received recently regarding tenants is once again over another tenants pet.  Hild has sent a letter back to this specific tenant requesting to stop all accusations with out proof and if she was unhappy to file a grievance at the board meeting.  Tenant never called the office and requested to be put on the agenda nor, did she show up.
OLD BUSINESS:
Full-Time Maintenance:  Position is still open, Commissioner Malcom and Executive Director Hild is currently interviewing to fill the supervisor position.
Voucher Program:
 Hild has a meeting with Derek from Lexington and Felicia from HUD on February 21, 2023.
REAC Inspection:  
Hild states we had out REAC inspection done on December 15th, 2022.  Hild felt everything went very smooth and good.  We do have things that will need to be repaired but at this time all Health and Safety deficiencies have been corrected and fixed.  Hild is unaware of the score at this time as she is waiting for Fornoff to approve her in the program.
NEW BUSINESS:
Bank Signature Cards:  
Chevas Shaw had been approved/appointed to be added as a commissioner for the Gothenburg Housing Authority.  Commissioner Shaw replaced Pieper.  Commissioner Shaw will be added to all banking to sign any payroll or accounts receivable accounts at both Flatwater Bank and 1st State Bank.  Commissioner Malcom made motion to approve to add Commissioner Shaw to the signature cards.    Commissioner Soller Seconded.  Motion carried.   All approved  
Payroll Wages/Budget:  

Commissioner Malcom wanted the payroll wages and budget re-presented for Executive Director and Maintenance Supervisor position.  Malcom feels if we are wanting to add someone to our team and make it successful we are going to have to offer the new maintenance supervisor a better wage, due to cost of living here in Gothenburg.  Commissioner Malcom made motion for Executive Directors wage to go from $51,096.24 to $59,000.00 and Maintenance Supervisor from $50,000.00 to $55,000.00.  Commissioner Soller Second the approval for Executive Directors and Maintenance Supervisor wages to change.  All approved

Five Year Plan:
Hild stated she is working on our Five year plan.  She is going to be looking at all our properties to see what they are needing done to them in the next few years so we can make sure it is in capital for those expenses.

Open Forum:  
Hild states she has opened up the bidding for 2023 Fertilizer treatment of Hillcrest and Scattered Sites.  Hild states she has given out three bid packets so far with final submission date of February 27th, 2023.  Will be put on March agenda for approval.  
With no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Fornoff called the meeting adjourned at 8:43 AM.   
Meeting Adjourned.  
Next Regular meeting will be March 14, 2023.
____________________________________

______________________________

Board Chairman: 
       
Kyle Fornoff


Executive Director:         Gerri Hild
